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"It may take courage to embrace the possibilities of your own potential -- but once you've flown past 

the summit of your fears, nothing will seem impossible." 

Michael McKee 

  

I feel this might apply to the members who worked the Show on Memorial Day Weekend. 

A lot more members turned out and put in a lot more hours.  I know some of the tasks 

involved moving out of your comfort zone and lots of interaction with others.  But man-o-man 

you did it!  

 

We had a fabulous Show.  The count is in: 1300 adults and 135 children attended and they  

all spent $.   Our dealers were very happy!  This just goes to prove "The Sky's the Limit" 

with our Club's potential.    

 

Our raffle sales were fabulous.  I was impressed especially with Ron, Larry, Brookie, 

Jackie and Sandra, and how they reached out to the attendees to sell those tickets.  And, 

of course, I was very pleased with the pre-Show sales of tickets turned in by our members, 

and the great prizes donated by our members and the businesses in the area. 

  

The children's activities received lots of praise (Nanz and Larry) from the survey, and from the 

happy children and parents.  You'll need help with that room next year.   Suzanne Fern 

contacted and delivered all the absentee winners' prizes, and she said they were very happy 

with their winnings.  Thanks Suzanne for taking care of the aftermath. 

  

OUTSTANDING JOB as individuals and a team.  Your team leader, Show Chairman Rick, carried 

the day!       Tonie 

 

Presidentõs Message 

For All Rockhounds in the area!  

June 2014  

Meetings: 1st Sunday of the 
month, (unless it falls on a 
holiday), at the VFW Post 
9907, 381 N. Central Ave, 
Show Low, AZ. Turn north off 
of the Deuce of Clubs at the 
Burger King. Social half-hour 
@ 1:00pm, meeting starts @ 
1:30pm. Bring snacks. 

Membership Dues: $15 for a 
single membership, and $20 
for a couple/family. Dues are 
due the 1st of January of every 
calendar year along with a 
completed application. If you 
join in November of previous 
year, your dues will be good 

for all of the following year. 

Rock Talk is published monthly 
by the White Mountain Gem & 
Mineral Club, Inc. Any info/ 
comments that members wish 
to have included in the monthly 
newsletter must be turned in to 
the editor at the general 
membership meeting or call the 
editor prior to the following 

weekend after the meeting. 



Birthdays  

Our next meeting is  

Sunday, July 6th.  

Members whoõs name 

begins A -L, please  

bring snacks  
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June 

19 - Sandra Angelo 
22 - Karinita Hansen 
22 - Wendell DeCross 
24 - Pat Wright 
27 - Larry Embry 
29 - Tisha Peterson 
30 - Stan Arneklev 

Happy  Birthday,  Y'all ! ! 
May You have Many More ! ! 

Volunteer Positions  

 

Show Chairman  

Rick Olson  

(928) 251-0949 

walkaround@earthlink.net  

 

Advertise & Public  

Relations  

NEED A VOLUNTEER!  

 

Librarian  

Jackie Pfeifer  

 

Education, Schools  

and Libraries  

NEED A VOLUNTEER!  
 

Greeter, Door Prizes,  

50/50 Raffle  

Kathleen Varhol  

(928) 368-9556 

 

Auctioneer  

Bill Stalder  

(928) 368-4496 

 

Highway Clean -up  

Brookie Embry  

(928) 537-0760 

Ruth King  

(928) 337-2212 
 

Claim Filing  

Tonie MonDragon  

(859) 338-2296 

 

Bonus Prizes  

Nanz Marshal  

(928) 537-2524 

 

 Historian  

Jeannie Arneklev  

(480) 213-4187 
 

Coalition Contact  

Ron Ginn  

(480) 294-0731 
 

Sunshine  

Nanz Marshall  

(928) 537-2524 
 

Web Master and  

Membership Chair  

Ron Ginn  

(480) 294-0731 

wginn3@gmail.com        
   

Elected Officers  

and Volunteers  
 

President  

Tonie MonDragon  

(859) 338-2296 
 

Vice President  

Nanz Marshal  

(928) 537-2524 
 

Secretary  

NEED A VOLUNTEER!  
 

Treasurer  

Larry Legge  

(928) 537-2524 

 

Editor  

Karen Stokes  

(928) 229-0273 
 

Field Trip Chairman  

Rick Olson  

(928) 251-0949 

walkaround@earthlink.net  

 

Board Members at Large  

Ron Ginn  

(480) 294-0731 

 

Sandra Angelo  

(928) 537-3726 

 

Rose Fowers 

(928) 537-2195 

June  Days  of  Interest  

  4 - Shavuot 
  5 - Shavuot 
  8 - Pentecost 
14 - Flag Day 
15 - Father's Day 
15 - Trinity Sunday 
18 - International Picnic Day 
19 - Feast of Corpus Christi 
21 - Summer Solstice 
24 - St. John the Baptist Day 
28 - Ramadan starts 
29 - St. Peter's Day 

Remember  

Our Fallen.  

Veterans Do.  

July 

  3 - Tonie MonDragon 

  4 - Roy Ledford 

10 - Sue Huber 

10 - Nanz Marshall 

12 - Steve Miller 

15 - Mary Ann Moseley 

21 - Blake Hahn 

21 - Larry Legge| 

22 - Steve Fowers 

25 - Charlene Bingell 

27 - Blue Thompson 

29 - Gail DeCross 

31 - Peggy Lancaster 
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General Membership Meeting  

June 1st, 2014  

President MonDragon called the meeting to order at 1:20 pm.  Guests were 
introduced.  Welcome to Dusty Peabody and his daughter Britney Peabody, 
Thema Gray, Bob and Debby Seppey, Sue Sesson, Dave Morrow, and Kathy 

Matson. Mike and Paul Gaspar, former members, were also present.  

A motion was made by Rick Olson with the second by Peggy Lancaster to 

approve the minutes as presented in Rock Talk. Vote was unanimous.  

Officer Reports: 

Presidentôs Report ï Kathy Amator was thanked for her donation of 
$125 in memory of her husband and club member, Gary Amator.  
Kathy sold some of his rock equipment.  She donated the money to 

the club because thatôs what Gary would have wanted.  

A secretary is still needed.    No silent auction today. 

Vice Presidentôs Report ï Nanz Marshall will talk about the childrenôs 
activities at the show for the educational segment of the meeting. 
She also read a letter from the Show Low Historical Museum 
thanking the club for its presentation at their May meeting.  Participating 

in the presentation were Nanz Marshall, Tonie MonDragon, and Rose Fowers.   

Nanz reminded everyone to sign in the red notebook and list participation in 

Club activities outside the general membership meeting.   

President MonDragon reminded everyone of the education and community 

activities we do as a Club. She also explained what our dues cover.   

Treasurerôs Report ï May expenses were $475 and income was $3731.45. 

Editorôs Report ï Please submit stories, pictures, items of interest to Karen 

Stokes for publication to the newsletter.  

Field Trip and Show Chair Report ï Rick Olson stated that the field 
trip this month was the show.  The show was well attended.  Saturday  
we had about the same number of visitors as last year.  Sunday was better 
attended than Saturday.  We had 52 children attend on Saturday and 
 83 on Sunday.  We had an amazing number of volunteers ï 44.  Thank you.  
Only 21 surveys were returned but they did show where our advertising 
worked.  Suggestions were that we should have some demonstrations. 
Survey respondents said they liked the displays and found the workers 
to be friendly and informative.  Three dealers said they want to return next 

year.   

The field trip for June will be Diamond Point on the 21st.  Meet at 
K-Mart at 8:30.  For those living west, we will meet at Alibertos in Heber at 

9:15. Rick then reminded us about the remaining trips this year. 

Nanz mentioned an article in the June Rock and Gem magazine about 
Mulligan Peak northeast of Clifton.  She suggested this could be a 2015 field 

trip.  

Librarian Report ï Jackie Pfeifer reported that the Club donates a Rock 
and Gem subscription to the Show Low, Pinetop, and Snowflake libraries.  
The Snowflake Library called to say that this was one of their most read 

periodicals.  

Old Business ï shirts and other show merchandise will be available next 

meeting.  

New Business ï Rick will be hosting an appreciation luncheon for 
all the show volunteers.  The location is the large Ramada at the 
Show Low City Park.  We will start at 11 am. The main course will 

be provided. Bring a dish to share.  

Rick is selling ñWay too Coolò Lights.  The club price for a long wave flores-

cent flashlight is $15.  

Paul Gaspar has made a request for assistance from the Club to 
attend the Arizona State University Summer Technology Institute. 
He wrote a letter to the Club that was read by President MonDragon.  Paul 
has been active in the Club in the past.  Many of us know him from 
when he was in elementary school. Paul has raised much of the 
money he needs through work, donations, and even a grant from 
the White Mountain Apache Tribe.  Paul and Mike left the room 

while the Club members discussed the request.  

Karen Stokes made a motion that the Club provide Paul a grant for $500. 
Mary Ann Moseley provided the second.  A discussion was held 
that included the Clubôs mission and a reminder that Paul was a ñgood kidò 
something often remarkable in this day and age. Twenty two people 
voted to support the motion which was a majority of those in attendance. 
Paul profusely thanked the Club for its generous support. He will 

be making a report to the Club at the August Meeting.    

Mike Gaspar reported that he has been actively working with the Blue 
Ridge High School and Middle School with their geology program. 
The school is interested in starting a mineral museum and Mike was 
wondering if the Club would like to be involved. Tonie asked for a formal 

proposal so we can consider it as an organization.  

Tonie thanked Bill and Linda Stalder and Rick Olson for the 5th grade 

show they staged which included florescent minerals.  

After a break Nanz Marshall presented the Activity Center activities from 
the show. She said there were a number of Big kids who participated 
along with their children.  This is always a highlight of our Gem 

and Mineral Show.  

Drawings: 

Door prize:  A necklace made and donated by Karen Stokes was 

won by Jeannie Arneklev. 

50/50:  $20.50 was won by Linda Stalder.  A Geode (donated by 
Bill and Linda Stalder) was won by Sue Huber.  A Malachite specimen 
was won by Peggy Lancaster.  A mineral specimen was won by Dave 

Morrow. 

Motion to Adjourn made by Stan Arneklev with the second provided 

by Karen Stokes. Meeting adjourned at 3:10.   

Respectfully Submitted. 

Sandra Ann Angelo, Secretary Pro Tem 
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June 21st Field Trip  

For anyone interested in attending the field  
trip this month, we will venture west along 
Route 260 to the Control Road, which is  
between Christopher Creek and Payson.  
 
A short drive along this Control Road will take 
us to the turnoff for Diamond Point, where nice 
terminations of Quartz crystals can be found.  
 
For those living in the Show Low/Pinetop  
area, we will meet in the parking lot between 
Arby's and Safeway, and take off at 8:30 am  
for Heber. There we will rendezvous with those 
coming from Taylor and Snowflake at  
Aliberto's in Heber at 9 am, with departure at 
9:15 am. 
 
Bring sunscreen, head protection, something 
to snack on, water and chisel and a sledge 
hammer,  as the material may not be just  
sitting around.  I have been informed that a 
small rake may come in handy when searching 
under pine trees.  
 
Any questions should be directed to  
Rick Olson at 928 -251-0949, or email to  
walkaround@earthlink.net . 

The Daisy Mountain Rock & Mineral Club of Anthem 
is scheduled to lead the field trip on June 28th. 
The field trip will be co-lead by Ed Winborne, 
President of the club, and by Bob Salter, VP of the 
club.  We will be visiting the Government Mountain 
and RS Hill obsidian sites to collect black 
glass that has been collected since Hohokam Indian 
times until the present.  Most of the samples 
are easily collected from around the base of 
the volcanic cones, and are in a loose alluvium 
of ash and cobbles.  Some specimens can range 
up to 15cm in size. There should be plenty for 
everyone to collect.  As usual, bring sturdy walking 
shoes or boots, gloves a sun hat, sun screen, 
water, and a pail or two. 
 
We will meet at the gas station just off the Parks exit 
(#178) north of I-40 and west of Flagstaff about 16 
miles at 10:00am. Then we will proceed north 
on Fire Road 141 between 5 and 6 miles to the first 
collecting site. The sites can be accessed with most 
passenger cars. We plan to spend up to two hours 
total at the sites. Therefore, most people will be 
home by mid-afternoon. 
   
Ed Winborne's cell (978) 460-1528 
 
Bob Salter's cell    (602) 574-3920 

June 28th  

Coalition Field Trip  

Our field trip for April is actually a two-part story. The outing was slated to take place on the 26th, but the region was hit with high winds and wintry 

weather in Show Low. (at least). 

When I first arrived at our scheduled meeting place in Concho, the skies were partly cloudy and winds were òbriskó.  By the time that we were 
scheduled to head out to our first collecting spot, the weather worsened and I told our small group to go home and we would try this again in a week. 
Well, just as the last car left Karen S. arrived, and stated that she wanted to collect no matter what.  Shortly thereafter, Sandra and Gabrielle arrived and 
stated that they had the same intentions.  So off we went to this new spot a couple of miles from St. Johns.  Fortunately, the skies were mostly clear of 
the rain clouds and aside from ò40ó mph winds, we collected lots of wood for the show.  We agreed that it was too miserable to continue further and we 

all left for calmer venues. 

The next Saturday on May 3rd, another group met again in Concho to repeat the first outing. This time the skies were clear and winds were 
merely a pleasant change from the warmth of the morning.  We descended to the same spot that the group had been a week ago, and we 
were joined by Larry L.  Most of the group were already searching the ground for specimens by the time I got out of my Jeep.  This week though, 
we had an unexpected discovery, as one of the women discovered a small rattlesnake hiding in a clump of grass.  As it was not happy to have 
us wandering so close it soon left for a much thicker stand of cover.  It didnõt take much more incentive for us to decide we had collected 

enough here and soon we were off to our primary objective, the St. Johns landfill. 

Unfortunately, Larry had to depart due to another obligation, and so our group was down to a mere 8 eager collectors.  Rose gave a talk on what 
to look for and reminded us of the regulations for collecting.  Soon we were off in all directions.  After a couple of hours we got back 
together and displayed our finds.  As it was getting very warm, we decided to call it quits and headed to Springerville to sample BBQ at 
Averyõs., which is a newer restaurant just west of town that features tasty sandwiches and a pleasant atmosphere.  It was a great way to 
finish a field trip that took a long, but rewarding time to reach a conclusion.                 Rick 

April's Field Trip  

continues into May  

mailto:walkaround@earthlink.net
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JUNIOR ACTIVITIES: 

Å  Rock & Minerals Playing Cards 
Å  Laminated Posters: 2 dinosaurs and (1) fossils 
Å  Bingo Game to teach about minerals 
Å  Recognition by Diamond Ben Publications, 2008 
Å  26 rock specimens 
Å  1 SMALL binocular 
Å  3 dry eraser pens 
Å  Rocks, Minerals & Fossils, 2001 
Å  Decorating Rocks for Fun, 1972 
Å  Experiments with Rock & Minerals, 2002 
Å  Geology Rocks!, 1999 
Å  If You Find a Rock, 2000 
Å  Rocks & Minerals:  A Gem of a Book!, 2009 
Å  The Skull Alphabet Book, 2002 
Å  Digging into Rocks, Minerals and Crystals 
Å  Family Fun with Rocks  

Å  Pebble Pets and Rock Rascals, 1975 

JEWELRY DESIGN: 

Å  Creative Jewelry, Step-by-Step guide to beads and wire, 2003 
Å  Beadworth: Bead embroidery basics, 1998 
Å  Beaded Bags, 1985 
Å  Beaded Bracelets, 1992 
Å  Beaded Necklaces, 1989 
Å  Beads and Suede, 1993 
Å  Guide to Making Bead Jewelry, 1995 
Å  Handbook of Metal Casting 
Å  Jewelry Making for Beginners, 1973 
Å  Liquid Silver, 1995 
Å  Medicine Bags, 1994 
Å  Moods in Wire, 2003 

Å  Suncatchers, (beaded jewelry book) 

MAGAZINES (PERIODICAL): 

Å  Suppliers who make it easier to get supplies, Feb 2005 
Å  JCK: Celebrating Color, Feb 2005 
Å  Prospecting and Mining Journal, Oct 2005 
Å  Rock and Gem, Aug 2002 

Å  A Directory of Fee-Based Rock Collecting Sites 

American Indian Art 
  Å  Autumn 1975 
  Å  Spring 1976 

  Å  Summer 1976 

The Wire Artist 
  Å  December 2000 

  Å  January 2005 

Focus/Santa Fe 

  Å  June/July 1990 

TRIPS AND TRAILS: 

Å  Ten Trips near Needles, 1965 
Å  Fifty Hikes in Arizona 
Å  Arizona Gem Trails, 1970 
Å  Arizona Rockhound Guide ð Office of Tourism 

Å  California Gem Trails, 1948, and 1974 

White Mountain Gem & Mineral Club Library Books & Publications  

Å  Montezumaõs Castle, Flyer, 1995 
Å  Nevada, Utah Gem Atlas, 1988 
Å  New Mexicoõs Gem Trails, 1977 
Å  Petrified Forest National Park: Giant Logs Trail, pamphlet 
Å  Recreation Sites in Southwest National Forests, Aug 1984 
Å  Southwest Ghost Town Atlas, 1990 

Å  Utahõs Gem Trails, 1971 

WESTERN: 

Å  Southwest Indian Ceremonies  

Å  Western Gem Hunter Atlas, 1965, 1966, 1979, 1990 

ROCKS-MINERALS-GEMSTONES: 

Å  A Field Guide to Rocks and Minerals, 1953 
Å  The Adventure Book of Rocks, 1955 
Å  Approved Reference List of Lapidary Material Names 
Å  Arizona Minerals and How to Find Them, 1988 
Å  Brazilõs Paradise of Gemstones 

Å Illustrated Guide to Common Rocks & Their Minerals, 1970 

Å  Diamonds News Asian (Jewelry Asian News, 2004, Jan 2005) 
Å  Deserts: Geology and Resources, 2000 
Å  Dictionary of Geological Terms, 1976 
Å  Geologic Time: US Geological Survey 
Å  Mineral and Gem Localities in Arizona,1977 
Å  New Mexico Rocks and Minerals, 1988 
Å  North American Familiar Rocks and Minerals, 1991 
Å  Audubon Society 
Å  Prospecting for Gemstones in Arizona & the Southwest, 1980 
Å  Rock Hunter Field Manual, 195 
Å  Roadside Geology of Northern California, 1995 
Å  Simple Methods of Mining Gold, 1981 
Å  Todayõs Treasure Hunter, 1971 

Å  Volcanoes ð U.S. Dept. of the Interior, 1975 

GEMSTONE CARVING, ETC: 

Å  Advanced Cabochon Gem Cutting, 1971 
Å  Art of Gem Carving, 1963 
Å  Comprehensive Faceting Instructions, 1968 
Å  Facet Cutter Handbook, 1962 
Å  Gem Craft Magazine , Aug 1975 
Å  Gem Cutters Guide, 1963 
Å  Gem Cutting: A Lapidary Handbook, 1980 
Å  Gem Cutting & Polishing with Crystalite Diamond Products, 1978/1980 
Å  Handbook of Gemstone Carving, 1968 & 1969 
Å  How to Make Basic Gem Carving, 1971 
Å  Rock Sculpture for Beginners, 1988 
Å  Trophy Winning Facet Cuts, 1973 
Å  Cabochon Gem Materials and their Lapidary Features, 1963 & 1963 
Å  Lost Wax or Investment Casting, 1968 
Å  Pro-Am Guide, Working with Gems 

Å  Professional Gemstone Tumbling, 2000 

VIDEOS: 

Å  Basic Wire Wrap 
Å  Carving Gemstones 
Å  Diamonds of War: African Blood Diamonds, by 
Å  Gemstones of America, 1991  (Smithsonian film, 1991) 

Å  Rickõs Interview ð Channel 4 Community Cares ð September 2013 



Show Dates 

 June 6-8 - Flagstaff, AZ 
Annual show; Coconino Lapidary Club 
Silver Saddle Outdoor Market; corner of Rte. 89N and Silver Saddle 
Rd.; Daily 9-4; free admission 
contact Becky Cox, 6666 Snowflake Dr., Flagstaff, AZ 86004, 
(928) 380-6657 e-mail: bcox@fusd1.org 
 
August 1-3 - Prescott Valley, AZ 
Annual show; Prescott Gem & Mineral Club 
Tim's Toyota Center; Glassford Hill and Florentine Rd. 
Fri. 9-5, Sat. 9-5, Sun. 9-4; adults $4, seniors and students $3, chil-
dren (12 and under) free 
contact Judy Sullins, Prescott Gem & Mineral Club 
PO Box 3923, Chino Valley, AZ 86323 
(928) 445-1117; e-mail: sullinsjs@cableone.net 

Web site: www.prescottgemmineral.org 

October 10-12 - Buckeye, AZ 
Annual show; West Valley Rock & Mineral Club 
Helzapoppin Rodeo grounds; 802 N. 1st St., Miller  Fri. 9-4, Sat. 9-4, 
Sun. 9-4; adults $3, children (under 12) free 
contact Larry Tracey, PO Box 1425, Buckeye, AZ 85326, (623) 208-
3230; e-mail: larry@youth4youth.org 

Web site: www.westvalleyrockandmineralclub.com 

October 11-12 - Sierra Vista, AZ 
40th Annual Show; Huachuca Mineral & Gem Club 
Cochise College; 901 N. Colombo Ave. 
Sat. 9-5, Sun. 10-4; free admission 
contact Maudie Bailey, 5035 S. San Carlos Ave., Sierra Vista, AZ 
85650, (520) 378-6291 or (520) 249-1541 
e-mail: gmbailey@msn.com 

Web site: huachucamineralandgemclub.info 

November 8-9 - Lake Havasu City, AZ 
Annual show; Lake Havasu Gem & Mineral Society 
Lake Havasu Community Center; 100 Park Ave. 
Sat. 9-5, Sun. 9-4; adults $2, children (under 12) free 
contact Sue Kirk, 1100 Pueblo Dr., Lake Havasu City, AZ 86406, 

(928) 302-1531  e-mail: macsuzy@mac.com 

November 15-16 - Payson, AZ 
Annual show; Payson Rimstones Rock Club 
Mazatzal Hotel & Casino Event Center; Hwy. 87,  at Mile Marker 251 
Sat. 9-5, Sun. 10-4; adults $2, children (under 12) free 
contact Margaret Jones, PO Box 884, Pine, AZ 85544 
(928) 970-0857; e-mail: margieaberry@gmail.com  
 
November 22-23, Apache Junction, AZ 
Annual Fall Rock & Gem Show 
Apache Junction High School, 2525 S. Ironwood Drive 
Route 60 Freeway, Exit 195 
Sat. 9-5, Sun. 10-4; Adults $3, ($2.50 with coupon), students $1 
with student ID, children 12 & under - free 
School is North of freeway, park in the lot off of Southern 
& Ironwood (just East of Ironwood on Southern)  
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Jun 21 - Diamond Point 

Jul 26 - Mogollon town tour; Pueblo Campground for 
 Labradorite 

Aug 23 - Crystal Claims outside of Springerville 

Sep 26-28 - Willcox weekend trip to Ghost Towns 
        and Mining Camps 

Oct 25 - Control Road for Fossils & Geodes 

Nov 22 - Swap Meet 

December 7 - Christmas Supper 

Appreciation  Bar-B-Q 
 
To all those that participated to make this year's Gem 
and Mineral Show a success, I want to let you 
know that your efforts were not in vain.  From initial 
reports, it looks like we had twice as many people 
attend the show this year than the turnout from last 
year.  And judging from the questionnaire that was 
filled out, the reasons people came out varied 
from seeing signs and banners along the road, 
to word-of-mouth, to advertisements on the radio, 
seeing our flyers, and the Maverick magazine article.  
Also, the contributions to our raffle made by so many 
in our club was instrumental for the increase in ticket 
sales. 
  
Because of all that was accomplished, I will be 
having an appreciation luncheon on Saturday, June 
14th, for all the volunteers from this year's show. 
The location is the main Ramada in Show Low Park, 
and starts at 11 am.  Bring "go-withs" if you would like 
to.  If you helped with setup, takedown or worked one 
or more "shifts" during the show, you are invited to 
come. If you have any questions please call me at 928-
251-0949. 
 
Rick 

WMG&MC Field Trips for 2014  
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May 24, 2014  

White Mountain Gem & Mineral Club  

P.O. Box 3504  

Show Low, AZ  85902  

Dear Nanz, Tonie, and Rose,  

On behalf of myself, the staff, and the Board  

of Directors of the Show Low Historical Society 

Museum, we wish to  thank you for an  

outstanding educational presentation that  

was provided by each of you in sharing with  

the audience your field of expertise.  

I received many compliments on your knowl-

edge and, of course, the beautiful specimens 

that were easily shared with our guests.  They 

enjoyed the hands -on approach very much.  

I will look forward to working with you in the 

future.  

Sincerely yours,  

Clair Thomas  

Direcftor, Show Low Historical  

 Read what has happened at Rock & Gem Maga-
zine.  Please send an email in support of Lynn Varon, to 
Bill Dumas in red below.  Then copy this to all your rock-
hound friends,  we must get this to every rockhound we 
know and ask for their help.  Call your club membersé.. 
 
 At the CFMS Breakfast with the Editors & Webmasters 
Sunday, June 1st we had an unexpected visitor. 
Lynn Varon, Managing Editor of ROCK & GEM Magazine 
visited us. 
 
 It seems that a new group, Beckett Media, LLC 4635 
McEwen Rd, Dallas Texas 75244 has bought Rock & 
Gem.  Presently Lynn is a "contract person" and her 
future with the magazine is up in the air.  I don't know 
about you, but personally I feel if these newbies let 
her go, it will abruptly end my relationship with the 
magazine.  Lynn has been a rock for all of us.  She's 
helped many of us over the years and now this new 
company has left her 'swingin in the wind.' 
 
 I'm asking each and everyone one of you to personally 
send an email in support of both Lynn Varon, current 
managing editor of Rock & Gem magazine and Bob Jones, 
Senior Consulting Editor.  We are the magazine's 
subscription base; we should be heard.  Please forward 
this to all editors, club presidents, everyone on your 
email list and ask for help on this.  We can save Lynn 
and Bob, but we must be swift and get it doneé.don't wait. 
 DIRECT YOUR EMAIL TO: Bill Dumas, Advertising 
and editorial director,  at the address above, or 
bdumas@beckett.com    
 
Rock and Gem magazine was voted by the AFMS as our 
official magazineé.this could also change, if they think we 
don't care.  
 
As you can imagine, I am really mad about this and 
the way Lynn has been treated.  She now works out of 
her home on a contract basis, so they can fire her at any 
time.  Let them know it will be at a cost - RENEWAL OF 
OUR SUBSCRIPTIONS.  Remind them, our bulletins and 
our writers for our bulletins eventually become their 
authorsé.and this could dry up.  
Thanks for listening, and let's get to work, 
Shirley Leeson 

An Appreciation Letter  An Appeal from the 

Rock & Gem Magazine Folks 

President Tonie is having a Garage 

Sale on Friday, July 4th, from 8am - 

2pm.  The address is 1421 North 36th 

Drive, Show Low.  Some rock -related 

stuff will appear on the tables.  Y'all 

come and browse!  

One of the Club's purposes is to provide scholarship money. 

I am pleased to announce that the Club provided a $500 

scholarship to a junior at Blue Ridge High School who 

is completing a University Prep  Diploma Plan.  Paul Gaspar 

plans to major in Electrical Engineering at NAU.  This 

scholarship is for a summer technology workshop at 

Arizona State University.  Paul earned most of the money 

for this program himself, and received a $300 sponsorship 

from the White Mountain Apache Tribe.  Paul has long 

had an interest in earth science, and has rockhounded with 

the Club (via his father) for over 10 years.  We are pleased 

that we can help further his education in the areas of robotics 

and technology. 

mailto:bdumas@beckett.com
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And now for the Pictures!  

Thank Y'all for the input! 

Bless your hearts! 

Your Editor is MOST grateful! 

I know many of you didnõt get the chance to tour the activity center at the 

Show, so here is a brief summary of the action. 

First and foremost it was a big success!  There were things to see and 
do for all ages, and most brought smiles, laughter, or that light bulb 
going off in their heads.  The display cases were fascinating in many 
ways.  Great job, Karen, and thanks for your beautiful tribute to 
Eunice with the rock food collection.  I played a game of òcan you 
find the one real food item?ó  As Larry pointed out, most of the 
younger ones found it quickly, but the oldsters took their time or 
didnõt see it at all.  It kept many there admiring the case and admitting 

the rocks really could be food. 

Rickõs case of fossils also drew all ages, and the quiz takers flashed 
that ah-ha look and enjoyed the prize of an ammonite for playing. 
 Rick's idea  was very well received; the grandparents bragged, 
the budding paleontologists glowed over their correct answers, the 
educators swore they were going to expand their lessons, and I also 
made a new contact in Tucson who sells ammonites by flats and 
promised to ògive me a good dealó at next yearõs show because 
the prize was her business and she wanted to add her appreciation. 

 I hope there will be another similar case next year-well done! 

Charleneõs case of beauty & adventure through scavenging jewelry 
had many admitting they were going to take closer looks around 
when they were out and about.  The pieces displayed had lots of 
folks studying them harder, so as to remember what to really see.  Charlene 
and David, you have a gift - not only for creating the museum 
quality items you make, but also in finding those treasures others 

might simply pass by.   

The òmake your own petroglyphó craft was again a hit this year.  If they 
copied a template or used their own design, it still brought out 
the artists.  The discussion of natural vs. baked sandstone and where 
it could be found locally was a fun q & a.  The Fossil Butte etchings again 

had the artists and paleontologists collecting all four.   

There were also lots of papers printed up, many two sided.  There were 
mazes, word searches, crosswords, a household scavenger hunt, 
and coloring pages that often included info about the gem or mineral. 
 There was also straight up info pages, many from USGS.  One especially 
handy page was the suggested reading list for kids and how to get 
things from the USGS.  The parents and educators scooped those up.  The 
colorful placemat with identification on one side and puzzle/projects 
on the reverse even had a couple vendors hurrying in before they 
disappeared.  It is an eye catcher and suggesting lamination was an òoh 

yeahó. 

The big news this year was the òdig for dinosaursó.  Thank you David 
and Bonnie for the wagon - it was perfect!  This idea came from the 
Tucson Show, and Larry and I saw firsthand how excited the kids were 
to dig in the sand for dinos.  We had some plastic skeletons and some 
small carved rocks (those were the hardest to find).  The diggers had 
to rebury the dinos for the next group, but were awarded an ammonite 
for playing.  They only got one prize, but most searched the entire 
wagon for the eighteen buried there.  Some kids actually came back 
three or four times to dig.  This is a feature that will definitely be 

repeated! 

I said this would be brief, so Iõll stop now with only one last note. 
Almost everyone who came into the center gave warm accolades and 
appreciation.  Other clubs and educators took notes and commented 
how they were taking home expansions for their own.  Itõs a FUN place to be!  

THANKS AGAIN EVERYONE WHO'S EFFORTS MADE IT SO! 

Nanz 

Activity Center at our Show  

New Members 

Roy & Nina Laedford 

Sandy & Jim Jacobs 

Tom Poscharsky 

Larry Messick 



Rock Talk  Page 9  June 2014  

The "Road Cleanup" Bunch. 

The "Man with a Plan"  

"Hole in the Wall" Gang  

 A  Rockhounds'  Candy  Store 

I spent WAY too much $ here! 

Eunice McQuiston's 

Rock Food Display 

Member's Amethyst Display 

Nature scenes hand painted 

on rock slabs 


